

St. Paul's Church of England Primary School

5th May 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Oak Class Visit to Port Lympne Reserve

We have arranged an exciting trip to Port Lympne Reserve for Oak class, on **Friday 1**st **July, 2022.** This fantastic learning experience is linked to our new class topic – Africa! This should provide the children with some first-hand experiences of seeing animals that can be found in the continent of Africa and provide them with some fantastic non-fiction writing ideas. The full address of the reserve is Aldington road, Lympne, Hythe, CT2 4LR.

We will be travelling to and from the venue via our school minibus. Please can the children arrive at school for 8:30am, as we will be leaving St. Paul's promptly; no later than 8.40am. Unfortunately, we will not be able to delay our departure time, so please arrive on-time. We will aim to leave Port Lympne at 2:15pm, to enable the children to be picked-up at their normal time of 3:15pm. Should the children be delayed on the day, we will notify you via Schoolcomms.

The children should wear their full school uniform and bring a waterproof raincoat, for all weather eventualities. Your child will require a healthy packed lunch for the trip, plus a healthy snack and a refillable water bottle, which they will be able to re-fill at the water fountains at the Reserve. The children will need to carry their own lunch for the day, so please provide them with a backpack.

The cost of the trip is £15.00, which includes transportation and entry to the Reserve. Please pay for this trip via Schoolcomms under the payment 'Oak Port Lympne Reserve'. Please pay in full by Monday 27th June 2022.

This is a fantastic opportunity for the children and we look forward to having a wonderful day out! If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully

Miss Draper

Oak Class Teacher